


COUNTY OF MENARD	)
			) SS.
STATE OF ILLINOIS	)
The Menard County Public Building Study Group (PBSG), an advisory board appointed by the Menard County Board of Commissioners, met on Wednesday, July 1, 2020 on the second floor of the Menard County Courthouse located at 102 South Seventh Street, Petersburg. Menard County Commissioner Bob Lott, Menard County Commissioner Ed Whitcomb, PBSG Member Joe Hemberger, PBSG Member Dan Ortgessen and PBSG Member Steve Ozella were in attendance.  Sheriff Mark Oller and County Coordinator Dara Worthington were also in attendance.  
PBSG Member Ozella called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.
County Commissioner Bob Lott made a motion to approve the September 4, 2019 meeting minutes.  PBSG Member Dan Ortgessen seconded.  Motion carried.
No guests were present to address the board.
The first item on the agenda was discussion of Senator Bill Brady’s Capital Bill in which funding is being made available to counties for infrastructure improvements.  Possible projects discussed included the courthouse canopy, the EMS connection between the building and the garage, a Highway Department building, the courthouse courtroom ceiling, floor and jury box, the shower rooms as Sunny Acres, courthouse dome, floor tiles on the third floor of the courthouse and courthouse carpeting/stair work.   PBSG Ozella will bring figures for flooring work for the courthouse.
PBSG Member Ortgessen provided an accounting of the Animal Control facility.  It was reported that B & B Pest Control needs provide the second spraying of the new building.  He reported that the weeds around the building were bad and that the air conditioner needed to be cleaned on a regular basis.  He did clean the AC unit.  County Commissioner Whitcomb will contact Brad Willis regarding a weed eater for the department, the need for regular cleaning of the AC unit and the possible need to shut off gas at the old building and transfer the electric bill to the Sheriff’s Department.
PBSG Member Ozella briefly discussed the third floor courtroom window trim.  He indicated that he had previously brought figures for the project and will look for them again.
County Coordinator Worthington reported on the partial roof replacement of Sunny Acres Nursing Home.  Heritage Operations oversaw the bid process with the county board accepting the bid issued by Henson Robinson for a 30 year roof warranty (materials only) at $534,480.  They hope to proceed with the work in late August or early September per Robert Haerr, Vice President of Facilities for Heritage Operations. 
PBSG Member Ozella questioned whether there was a need for some type of decking on the south side of the nursing home, especially with COVID-19 and new visiting requirements.  County Coordinator Worthington will contact Mr. Haerr regarding this as well as the five year facility improvement plan.
The courthouse canopy was revisited.  PBSG Member Hemberger will reach out to Wade Meteer regarding the plans and figures.  The last bid received was $8750 for the powder coated steel structure.  It is expected that the price has increased.
Sheriff Oller reported that the jail parking lot is dropping.  It was the consensus of the board that he contact Woodrum Brothers regarding the situation.
Having no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:18 PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Dara Worthington







